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Vernham Dean Gillum’s C of E Primary School
Homework Policy

Homework within our school is used to:

e Consolidate, reinforce and extend skills and understanding in English and
Maths
Help children become independent learners
Help parents gain an understanding of what their child is learning in school
Provide opportunities for parents and children to work together
Develop good habits for secondary school

Our guidelines for homework show a clear progression and within this, the content,
complexity and quantity of tasks set will vary according to the year group. Homework
should reinforce teaching; it should not involve teaching new concepts.

Homework should be a positive experience which extends a child’s understanding of
their work that has been carried out in class; if you have any concerns please see
your child’s class teacher

Feedback on your child's homework

Children need to know how well they have done and what they could do better.
All homework will be marked in an timely fashion. If a child has difficulties with a
piece of homework, they should discuss it with their teacher or you might wish to
discuss the problem with us yourself.

Should I help my child with homework?

Homework allows you to see what your child is doing and to support their learning.
This partnership between school and home is a vital part of successful education.
We take the view that children are likely to get more out of an activity if parents get
involved — as long as they do not take over too much. If you are unsure about how
much help to give, you should discuss it with your child’s teacher. They will be
pleased to see you and will help you to get the balance right.

The Deputy Head will monitor homework on a regular basis. In our annual
guestionnaires parents and children will be asked for their views on the effectiveness
of the current practice and the leadership team will review the effectiveness of this

policy.



Homework Guidelines

Year R
Sharing books and regular reading

KS1
e Reading each day
e Weekly spellings
e Weekly Maths linked to number

KS2
Homework will be given out on Friday and be due back in on the following
Wednesday

Year 3/4
e Maths — one piece of homework related to number
e English — one piece of homework related to grammar and/or spelling
e Weekly spellings

Year 5/6
e Maths — two pieces (or one extended piece) of homework related to number
and the concept being covered in class
e English —two pieces of homework (or one extended piece) related to
grammar and comprehension/writing from the unit of work being covered
o Weekly spellings



